ALBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL
An Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 19thApril 2010 in Albourne Village Hall.

____________________________________________________________
Minutes

264.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies - Cllr Ritchie. Cllr Sue Seward and Cllr Gwyn Price will join the meeting later. 
265.
Declaration of Interest

None
266.
Approval of Minutes from 15.03.10
               Proposed -  Cllr Gratton .  Seconded - Cllr Butler. All voted in favour.
267.
Matters Arising from the Minutes

To cover under planning. Agree planning minutes as next Pc meeting
268.
To Receive Reports from

i. WSCC – Peter Griffiths.
Arrived at 7.55pm – see report handed out to Members.
Help needed from the PC from regarding the lowering of hedging by landowners – particularly junction of Trusslers Hill Road/Henfield Road.

Cllr Griffiths would like to use the mobile library as a means of promoting the VH – include events/flyers etc.
Cllr Gratton asked Cllr Griffiths asked for the dates for the Safer Routes to school, and that the 3rd and 4th of September must be avoided due to the village Flower Show.
Cllr Price – Lease/Land ownership – we will continue to own the land and give right of way to WSCC.
Member of the public – Road sign missing – Cllr Griffiths will look into this issue and report back.
CLC meetings – next meeting is 27th 
              ii. MSDC – Sue Seward 
Arrived at 7.50pm
Mount Farm application – went to committee. It was felt the applicant had a need for storage. It will be well screened.
Cllr Gratton asked Cllr Seward of she had mentioned the relaxation of hours on the Gospel Hall application. The PC has written to MSDC with our objections. There is a campaign of letters from individuals supporting the application. None of the letters state they are members of the Gospel Hall on these latest batch of letters. All seven letters come from people who declared they were members of the Gospel Hall when the original application went into MSDC.
Cllr Seward – MSDC will look at the extension of hours based on residential amenities/what is the harm. Not the weight of numbers of support/against.
Cllr Gratton said the applicants have stated if they lose this they will challenge the legalities of this condition which is concerning. There was no reference in the original application to the build period being over three summers, nor the need to extend the working hours etc.
Cllr Seward – the question that planners will ask themselves is if there would be damage to residential amenities/ harm caused to the village.
Cllr Gratton stated it is concerning when the build will take place over three summers, this is not like a normal build/development where work commences and progresses at a reasonable rate.
It was disappointing the lack of letters sent to MSDC objecting to this issue, considering the number of telephone calls received by Parish Councillors from residents complaining.
Cllr Griffiths asked if there was any possibility of obtaining retrospective planning for landscaping.
Cllr Seward informed members that landscaping is often the last part of the application to be completed.
Cllr Gratton stated the issue relates to the hours for work. Initially, given the type of build we felt the hours were acceptable, but now, these hours and over 3 summers we feel this is unacceptable.
Cllr Stafford asked if it was likely to go to committee.
Cllr Seward informed members if it was to go to committee the questions would be asked ‘Significant harm’. 

Clerk to email a copy of the letter sent to Stephen King regarding the Gospel Hall to Members and Cllr Seward.
Cllr Stafford asked Cllr Seward for advice relating to the Albourne Equestrian Centre. It was thought 
a request for an Operator’s Licence may be required if the lorries stay. 
Clerk to send a copy of the email correspondence received from John Arnold (MSDC Enforcement)
 to Cllr Seward and also Cllr Gratton.


Cllr Griffiths and Cllr Seward left the meeting at 8.35pm.
269. 
Planning Liaison Committee
i. New Applications
Two new applications, just for information at this stage as they are not on the MSDC website yet.
Lanehurst in Twineham Lane. Over permitted development space. Log store/porch. Plans only received today.

Bounty Cottage – Extension also gone into MSDC, again no plans on their website yet.


Both applications will be discussed at the next meeting – 17th May 2010.


ii. Recent Decisions of the planning authority
None.

270.
Enforcement Update
Cllr Gratton/Cllr Seward will look into the issue relating to Albourne Equestrian Centre. 
271.
Chairman’s Report 
Cllr Ritchie informed Cllr Stafford that the chain on the seat in the millennium garden had either been cut or may have deteriorated. Cllr Stafford purchased chain and lock to secure the seat as a temporary measure. We will need a carpenter visit the site and repair.


Mr Nigel Ventham contacted Cllr Stafford  regarding support for the Church. Discussions moved to websites/communication. Mr Ventham stated there is thought to be an excellent webmaster in the Parish and if the church could incorporate some announcements onto the Parish Councils website – would the Pc be interested in the resident becoming the webmaster. Cllr Butler stated there must be controls in place on what is placed on the website.  
The Clerk informed members of the possible upgrade to the current website to make it much more user friendly, the initial costs are in the region of £100- £150. It was thought an upgrade to the current website would be a good idea. The Clerk would be happy to enter information onto either website in conjunction with a potential newsletter.

Cllr Price arrived at 8.55pm
272.
Village Hall Chairman’s Report – Cllr Butler informed members 
of the craft fair on 1st May 2010.  Cllr Price informed members that he had located a lawyer who specialises in VH’s/lease so this will continue as ongoing.


Copy of the VH Accounts to Cllr Butler.
273.
Finance and administration report
Finance report agreed
Rural Housing Dates – agreed date of 20th May 2010 – Clerk to inform Tom Warder from Airs.
Annual Parish Meeting /PC AGM – check the titles. (We want not the one where you elect the officers).
Order of meeting:
Cllr Griffiths
Cllr Seward
Cllr Stafford
Cllr Gratton
Cllr Price
Ask PCSO Eve Tod Hunter
Do Flyers for residents.

274.      Additional Items Since Preparation of Agenda

Cllr Gratton – Tree complaint in Twitten.
 Resident did report it to Mr Saunders at MSDC, but was told it was a PC issue. Cllr Gratton went to the site to view, and it is boundary land between Leyfield and Twitten. 
Cllr Dunckley complained about the footpath and it was a WSCC issue. Cllr Stafford asked if we had a moral obligation to deal with this issue.
Cllr Price asked for approximate costs. Cllr Gratton estimated it would be in the region of £400. Some branches were thought to be alive and some dead. Water had gathered in the bottom of the gaps between branches.
Cllr Stafford asked if we can ask John Perks from WSCC to complete a site visit – either himself or Darren Rolfe to ascertain who has responsibility of the tree. 
Clerk to request a visit from WSCC - Tree over hanging 8 Leyfield and footpath and is an immediate danger.

275
Councillors Exchange of Information
Cllr Gooch – Fly Tipping on Reeds Lane still there. Clerk  to Chase
276.
Next meeting 17th May 2010 at 7.30pm.

Meeting closed 9.03pm
Signed:___________________________________________

Date:_____________________________________
Present: Cllr Graham Stafford (Chairman), Cllr Michael Gratton (Chairman of Planning Committee),�                 Cllr Robert Dunckley,  Cllr John Gooch and Cllr Jerry Butler .�	  Cllr Gwyn Price joined at 7.55pm.�                 Clerk to the Council – Jenny Hartley�Also Present: 1 Member of the Public�











